Institute for Crustal Studies 1993/94 Annual Report

Summary of Highlights, ICS, 1993/94

Submitted 43 proposals to: American Chemical Society-Petroleum
Research Fund, Electric Power Research Institute, DOE, Texas A & M,
LLNL, NRC, NSF, USC, and USGS totaling $4,652,245.

Administered 39 awards from 12 agencies totaling $4,368,552 including 22
new awards and $1,853,961 in new funding for fiscal year 1993/94.

Submitted 28 scientific papers for publication to 19 journals and
publishers.

Presented papers at the fall national meeting of the Geological Society of
America, the American Geophysical Union and the Spring meeting of
the Seismological Society of America.

Bruce Luyendyk and colleagues organized and presented papers at the
western Transverse Ranges Symposium at the Pacific Section, American
Association of Petroleum Geologists meeting in April.

Sponsored 7 seminars held at the Hollister Research Center.

Responded to the Northridge Earthquake, January 17, 1994 with
deployment of portable seismometers and numerous interviews with

television, radio, and newspapers.

Drilled 520 meter hole into granite in Garner Valley for installation of
downhole seismographs and ground water pressure monitors.

Appointment of 8 new science staff.

Nine undergraduate researchers participated on geodetic surveys in the
Grand Tetons with Art Sylvester.

Eric McWayne, ICS undergraduate researcher, received the Van Covering
award of the Pacific Section, American Association of Petroleum

Geologists.

Eric McWayne and Geoff Ely were awarded SCEC undergraduate research
internships.

Installed CUBE earthquake monitoring system at Bishop High School.

Ralph Archuleta elected Vice President of the Seismological Society of
America.
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Held our annual picnic in September at Goleta Beach Park.

Hosted long-term visit of Dr. Jean Pierre Gratier, Professor of Physics,
Université de Joseph Fourier, Grenoble, France.

Began planning for relocation from the Hollister Research Center to
Girvetz Hall on campus.




